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We would like to update you all on the happenings since the last issue of KINFO SIX.

The annual District 6 Leadership Seminar was held on October 13th – 15th in Montreal. Attendance for the event was down significantly from last year with only 59 members in attendance. The weekend was filled with fun and education. Seminars were offered covering the history of Kin, Protocol and Procedure, Public Speaking and CF a Research Perspective. Many thanks to the District Council for creating and presenting the seminars. We received a lot of positive feedback for the efforts put into the presentations. 

  
Betsey Clark, a keynote speaker from Ottawa, gave us all some insight on the topic of fundraising on Saturday afternoon. We were pleased to present information sessions on the Empowerment package and the updates to the National Awards Program. The National Board Meeting is scheduled for late November where most of the details and questions regarding the Awards Program will be addressed.

  
There was lots of opportunity for fellowship at the seminar as well. Some members took in a Canadiens game on Saturday night while others tried their luck at the casino. All in all the members who attended seemed to enjoy the weekend and the council thanks you for supporting this event.

  
On November 11th we traveled to Collingwood, ON in District 1 for a Life Membership night for Kathy Jeffery, past National President 1998/99. The evening was planned around the National Presidents tour of District 1. The night was filled with toasting and roasting of Past President Kathy.

  
We even decided to check out Wasaga Beach! Not too crowded, but a little chilly!

        We along with Service Directors Art Parsons and 

Glenda O’Brien traveled to Val d’Or Quebec late in November. A joint meeting of the Val d’Or and 

Rouyn-Noranda was held to discuss any concerns and happenings within  Zone Abitibi-Témiscamingue. 

 
 A lot of good discussion surrounded the topics of Service and Kin PR. Art and Glenda made a service presentation on CF, which was greatly received. Also, we were informed of translation software that is used in the region and we are in the process of finding out the details to purchase one for the District. 

 
 Mid-Term was held January 20-21 in Morrisburg, Ont. The main topics on the Agenda included the District House Rule and the National Liability Insurance. Amendments to the House Rules will be published for the members and sent out to each club. A resolution will be published as well with respect to the amendments to be voted on at District Convention.

 
 As you are aware the National Liability Insurance has been covered for the rest of this Kin year. The Districts were tasked with collecting contact information for each club and forwarded that information to National. Your clubs will receive a questionnaire, which must be filled out and sent back to National Headquarters. Your cooperation regarding this entire matter is greatly appreciated. Thanks to you all for helping us out in such a speedy manner!

 
Finally, the convention chairpersons were on hand at Mid-Term as well to give us a run down of the happenings so far with District Convention 2001. 

 
 “Follow the Yellow Brick Road” to Cornwall, Ont. June 8,9,10. WE are planning to keep business to Saturday only to allow for fun activities on Friday. The committee has been working hard to firm up plans for District Convention. You all will soon be receiving registration forms and members of the committee will be attending all your zone conferences to make presentations. Make your plans to be there, it will be a great time!

  
Keep up the good work and continue “Keeping The Dream Alive!”

Yours in Kin,

Governors Nancy and Rich 

Congratulations to our new Vice Team

Vice-Governors Jeannie and Rob would like to take this opportunity to introduce their team for the upcoming Kin year. 

Kinette Vice-Governor, Jeannie Dixon, Gananoque

Kinsmen Vice-Governor, Rob Dumont, Gananoque

Treasurer, Nick Iannuccilli, Chateauguay

Service Director West, Chuck Warren, National                         Capital Kin

Service Director East, Art Parsons, Chateauguay

Welcome & Congratulations


On behalf of District Six and the Kinsmen & Kinette Clubs of Canada we take this opportunity to welcome our new members and thank their sponsors. 

Kinsmen Club of Cornwall

David Callahan
Sponsor
Wes Libbey

Tommy Delorme
Sponsor      Robin McIntosh

Dominique Phaneuf
Sponsor
Scott Wilson

Paul St. Pierre

Sponsor      Robin McIntosh

Mark Dirksen

Sponsor
Neil Benjamin

Kinsmen Club of Kemptville

Michael Maki

Sponsor
?

Kinsmen Club of Renfrew

Denis Guilbeault
Sponsor
Larry Wilson

Barry Konyk

Sponsor 
Larry Wilson

Bill Misener

Sponsor        Scott McDonald

Scott McDonald
Sponsor
?

Club Kinsmen de Rouyn-Noranda

Sylvain Boucher
Sponsor
?

Kinette Club of Tweed-Hungerford

Lindsay Paraniuk
Sponsor
?

Sherry Luffman
Sponsor
?

Kinsmen Club of Campbellford

Troy Stephens

Sponsor       Kevin Larcombe

Trevor Flynn

Sponsor
Steve Grills

Ross Seymour

Sponsor
Randy Hislop

Kinette Club of Picton

Tammy Eastbury
Sponsor         Susan Eastbury

Kinette Club of Kanata-West Carleton

Cheryl Durning
Sponsor        Cathy Gelowsky

Kinsmen Club of Brockville

Robert Smith

Sponsor        Carlo Cosentino

Club Kinsmen de Montreal Anjou

Lise Bray

Sponsor
Daniel Bolduc

Mimi Legare

Sponsor
Daniel Bolduc

Huguette Groulx
Sponsor          Jacques Groulx

Lise Savard

Sponsor
Fred Leonard

Leo Legare

Sponsor
Daniel Bolduc


Belkhir Gaduille
Sponsor
Daniel Bolduc

Club Kinsmen de Val D’Or

Patrice Forcier

Sponsor
?

Kinette Club of Cornwall

Kathy Sauve

Sponsor       Cheryl McIntosh

Ronata Troy

Sponsor       Cheryl McIntosh

Kinette Club of Pembroke

Lorraine Pecoskie
Sponsor   Tammy Blackmore


Thank you for sharing Founder Hal’s dream.


Please join us in welcoming Past National President Doug Anthony to District Six. We also congratulate you on your appointment to the National Membership Committee.

A very special congratulations to Cheryl Gallant. Cheryl decided to take a walk in politics a year or so ago and was rewarded by winning a seat in the recent federal election. Cheryl now represents the riding of Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke. Way to go Cheryl!
Kinsmen & Kinette Bursary


T
hroughout his life, Founder Hal believed in the value of education. In his own words, “providing and promoting the finest and most effective education possible for our young people” was a noble endeavour. He was dedicated to the concept of education throughout his life. 


In memory of Founder Hal, who passed away in September 1994 at the age of 95, the Kinsmen & Kinette Clubs of Canada have established the Kinsmen & Kinette Bursary, a program of the Hal Rogers Endowment Fund. Its purpose is to promote, encourage and sponsor educational programs and activities. 


By now all your clubs have received the new application forms. Please insure these forms get to your local schools as soon as possible. They should be in the schools by December 1 and the completed forms must be back to your clubs by February 1.

Operation Go Home

Mission Statement: To Send Kids Home (reunite runaway youth with their families or to connect them with an existing agency that can best help them meet their needs)

OGH

 was founded in 1971 in Ottawa by Reverend Norman Johnson. He worked with are police, the courts and Astreet people@ to reunite hundreds of youth with their families. His main mission was to contact young runaways on the streets and help them return home.

In 1985 his mandate was adopted by a Board of Directors and Reverend Sterling Irvine became the Executive Director. Reverend Irvine continues to meet with street youth and acts as a liaison with the parents to try and form a reconciliation

In 1986, Operation Go Home moved to donated office space in the Rideau Centre.  Counselling services are offered to both parents and youths and when counselling does not help in a given situation, a referral can be made to the appropriate agency in the area.

Operation go Home also provides street youth with information and literature on all local agencies serving youth. Staff and students visit area schools to speak to individual classes and large assemblies about life on the street and the dangers to runaways.

OGH worked with the Youth Emergency Shelter Society in Edmonton and the Alberta Kinsmen in 1989 to make the program available to youth across Canada. National Operation Go Home was inaugurated in 1990 and its= head office is located in Ottawa. They now have offices in Ottawa, Toronto, Winnipeg and Vancouver and are investigating the opening of offices in Calgary and Montreal.

Operation Go Home operates in partnership with Project Return, Canada Customs Missing Children Program and Missing Children Registry of the RCMP. In 1998 they dealt with 1304 youths through their outreach program.  In 1999 they dealt with 4,346.

Street kids, over 50,000 of them in Canada on any given day.  Kids in crisis whose life on the streets is a desperate existence.  Young lives threatened by pimps, drugs, malnutrition and exposure.  There are 250,000 to 300,000 street people in Canada 40% are under 25 years of age An alarming National problem whose solution is the responsibility of every community across Canada.  These are our kids ...  Part of our FUTURE. 

National Disaster

T

he national disaster fund is an account that all Clubs across Canada donate to.  The purpose of this fund is to provide assistance for disasters that occur in Canada.  A club may request funding through their governor who then approaches the National Executive Committee or they can also contact National Headquarters with the request.  The National Executive Committee passes a motion to give funding to an area in need.  The amount donated depends on the situation.  The National Disaster Fund has provided relief for everything form tornado=s, ice storms and flooding.

Back to OZ

“Follow the Yellow Brick Road to Cornwall”


T

he Kin Family of Cornwall is preparing new and exciting things for District Convention 2001. Plan to attend and experience first hand a new look for District Six Conventions. We are working diligently to put together a total package of fun, fellowship and business.


Time today is valuable. We realize that not everyone can take two days off work or away from family to attend conventions, thus we are offering a new twist to District Convention. Officially, District Convention will begin Friday evening with opening ceremonies, followed by the infamous speaker’s competition, closing off the evening with skits and karaoke and hospitality suites. Saturday will be earmarked for District business, with a service luncheon and evening Governor’s Ball.


But it doesn’t begin there. We invite all Kin across District Six to arrive in Cornwall Thursday evening and partake in the activities offered for Thursday and Friday. Thursday evening a Casino tour has been planned (twenty minutes from Cornwall to US) followed by a hospitality suite. Friday begins with an historical morning breakfast cruise along the St. Lawrence (where sheriff Ron fought the Indians) and in the afternoon one can enjoy the links at Summerheights Golf Course or an historical tour of Upper Canada Village. Plans are also underway to arrange a “tethered” hot air balloon ride.

Fellow Kin, you are the key to making this convention a success. Let’s bring back the kinship that we all have experienced over the years. Remember the years we all attended and competed. Let’s do it again. The Kin Family of Cornwall is looking forward to hosting you in June 2001.

Kin Family Contacts

http://www9.ewebcity.com/jml/
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             Dates to Remember

Zone Conferences

Zone One Kinettes
March 24        
 Tweed

Zone One Kinsmen
March 24   
 Kingston

Zone Champlain
March 19
 Chateauguay

Zone OV

March 31
 Renfrew

Zone RSL

April 6-8
 Manotick

GROWING THROUGH FELLOWSHIP

Croissance par la Camaraderie

A young man returned from war with an idea, which created The Kinsmen and Kinettes of Canada.  Founder Hal erected our Association on fellowship.  It is that concept which is also the foundation of the District Six Vice Governors goals.  Through our new motto, “Growing Through Fellowship”, we are keeping the current dream alive by shifting into the high gears of our Associations grass roots.  We believe that by setting strong fellowship goals, our current membership will strongly solidify making future growth and expansion more of a reality.  

Upon the official announcement of our appointment, we received congratulations from coast to coast from fellow Kin.  Immediately the National Vice Presidents Roger Hebblethwaite and Diane Shannon forwarded to us our Incoming District Leaders Manual and scheduled a conference call for us to meet.  The call took place on December 10th and contained very little business.  It was almost four hours in length and we spent time getting to know one another.  National Vice Presidents Roger and Diane expressed their regret about us not being in position during the time the official training at Kin National Headquarters took place.  They have since scheduled time in March to come here from Alberta to meet with us.  

We have been meeting weekly since then and have combed through the manual as well as discussed the contents of it.  We both feel the actual District Leaders training is not contained in this manual but in the experience yet to come this Kin year.  Our plans are to attend as many Zone conferences as possible as well as the upcoming Quebec Summit.  We have been examining the current method of District education to our members and feel that although the Fall Leadership Seminar in 2000 was useful and informative, it was costly and poorly attended.  It should be noted however that it is not a reflection on our current District Six Governors, but rather a steady yearly trend.  It is therefore an intention of ours to examine the possibility of putting the contents of that seminar into a Zone run seminar.  We are both hearing as Deputy Governors from our members that even the basics of Kin education is needed and asked for time and time again.  We shall therefore be asking for input from this District Council whether the restructuring of District education to the Zone levels would better benefit our members.  Would Kin education be better distributed, attended, and cost effective in our District if it were reallocated?

We are extremely pleased to announce that the current District Six Treasurer Nick Iannuccilli will also be the Treasurer for our team.  The announcement of further team members will be at a later date.

District Leadership Seminar will be either the weekend of May 6th and 7th, or May 12th and 13th.  Although we don’t yet have the complete details and location information we need to better plan this event, we are looking to those dates for it to take place.  Further information will be sent out as soon as it is solidified.

In summary, we are pleased and committed to our positions and are eager to begin sharing our ideas.  We both feel strongly that through better fellowship, will come a better District, thus benefiting our entire Kin Association.

Yours in Kin,

Rob Dumont & Jeannie Dixon

Vice Governors

Association Director

Happy New Year Fellow Kin!

Here we are at what seems to be the half-way point of the Kin year.  Mid-term is a great time to get re-motivated and rejuvenated.  Governor’s Nancy and Rich have been doing a fabulous job of representing District Six.

In November I attended the National Board of Directors meeting.  The week before we met as you are all aware the association was faced with an insurance crisis.  The majority of meeting was spent on how we were going to work with this crisis.  At the eleventh hour, after much help and support of Kin within the insurance industry, we were able to obtain insurance that was at least going to buy us a little more time,  However, although this insurance was substantially cheaper than we were quoted from our previous insurance company it still comes at an excessive premium.

I know Governor’s Nancy and Rich and all of you have been working very hard to gather all the information that is required in order for us to meet our obligations to the insurance company.  As part of the agreement with the insurance company we will have to implement a Risk Management Policy. 
The committee I sit on at the National Board is the Finance Committee and we number crunched and met for many hours to try and devise how we were going to come up with the money to pay the increase in premium as well as paying a Risk Management Consultant.  We have also had to hire another staff member at National whose prime focus is the insurance issue, they are compiling and entering all the information.  Different avenues are being explored how to pay for all of this, it will be discussed at the upcoming March Board of Directors meeting.

All the committee’s will be bringing forward proposals to the March meeting, so you should be seeing the closing of the empowerment and new Constitution and By Law changes following that.

This concludes my report.  I look forward to seeing all of you at mid-term and I will answer any questions you may have.

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Vice-Governors Rob and Jeannie on their appointments. You will have a rewarding experience.

Enjoy your weekend; 

Yours in Kin,

Kathy

Association Director
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Service Directors

This year, it was decided by the Service Directors, that we would not have a District Wide Service Project for Cystic Fibrosis, but requested that all clubs do one if not two extra projects for Cystic Fibrosis.  By the time you read this I hope that I will have been in contact by phone with a representative in each of the clubs at least once.  Of the people that I have already been in contact with, if projects were not already run, they were being planned. 

The year started in May with the Kin/CF meeting in Vancouver, I was unable to attend, but District 6 was well represented by Service Director, Kin Art Parsons.  As usual, Kin members could not be thanked enough for what they were doing.  Our Cystic Fibrosis Orientation Meeting was held in September.  I went to Toronto, and visited the Sick Children’s Hospital of Eastern Ontario, CF Ward and then on to the orientation meeting which was held at Kin Headquarters in Cambridge.  This meeting allowed for the exchange of ideas between Service Directors from other districts.  In October the CCFF launched their “Fright Lights” campaign, and several clubs from District 6 participated.  I have just received some statistics and am pleased to announce that District 6 had purchased 1300 of the Fright Lights from CCFF.  Unfortunately, I do not have the numbers that will give us an accurate figure as to the $ amount raised for CF through this campaign.  In early November, I attended the Ontario Annual Meeting of the Canadian Cystic Fibrosis Foundation.  This meeting allowed me to view Cystic Fibrosis from another perspective.  Most of the people there, either had a loved one who had passed away from the disease or were the parents of children with Cystic Fibrosis.  I participated in their workshops and was made aware of the communication problem that seems to exist between many CF Chapters and their local Kinsmen or Kinette Club.  They, as well, are suffering from “low membership” and it was suggested that perhaps it might be a good idea if a CF Chapter member joined their local Kinsmen/Kinette Club and became the liaison between the two entities.  In November I also journeyed with Governors Nancy & Rich to Val D’Or to visit with the Kinsmen Clubs of Val D’Or and Rouyn Noranda.  Nancy, Rich & I were joined by Art Parsons, who drove up from Montreal on the Friday Night.  The meeting was held Saturday morning, and although there had been a bit of a storm there were still around 15-20 Kinsmen in attendance.  We had a good information exchange with them - I felt that the visit had been worth while. I have also written several reports for publication in the District Newsletter KINFO Six. 

I have had a good year so far, and am looking forward to serving the members of District 6 in the 2nd half or this year to the best of my ability.

Respectively submitted,

Glenda O’Brien

Service Director
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Deputy Governors

Zone One Kinettes


Serving as Deputy Governor for Zone One Kinettes has been the best year I have had in my Kin experience.  Right from the beginning of June through to present, I have felt as though I were serving many communities greatest needs by supporting all those I am pleased to represent. 


I shall begin the details of Zone One with the Kinette Club of Belleville.  They are an extremely active club of 14 members that include all the classes of membership.  A brief summary of the work they perform in their community includes more then thirty different projects ranging from the major National service projects to smaller more intimate local ones.  They’re 1999\2000 audited financial statement shows they contributed more then $16,000 to Belleville and surrounding area.  They were the recipients of the Grand Giver Award at the District level.   Past Deputy Governor Dona Geggie performed their Installations in June and I attended a general meeting December 4th.  Though everything ran smoothly, they expressed a disagreement with the decision made to hold Fall Leadership in Montreal stating, there aren’t even any Kinette clubs in Quebec.  I do believe that is one reason they did not participate in the seminar.  Their club will be participating in the Zone Bulletin Award and I have a volunteer from this club for judging at our Zone Conference.  


The Kinette Club of Campbellford has a membership of 16.  A unique club which truly is the inspiration of Zone One.  The club consists mainly of Life Members that are still extremely active in Zone as well as District events.  Their 2000\2001 budget includes donations to approximately 10 community projects as well as our major service projects.  The Campbellford Kinettes were a Hal Rogers Bursary sponsor to a recipient in their community for 1999/2000.  The club sent an excellent turnout of four members to Fall Leadership.  It should be noted that Campbellford is the furthest distance west in our district.  I attended their club for Installations in June as well as a craft talent auction night on November 14th.  That event was attended by two other clubs in the Zone as well as by members of their community.  It is an annual event for that club and they work towards it for an entire year.  It is an event Zone One Kinettes look forward to each year.


Gananoque Kinsmen and Kinettes held a joint Installation in June combined with a Life Membership night for two Kinsmen.  I performed the installations with Past Deputy Governor Larry Craig, as Deputy Governor Rob was busy helping to organize and also chair the event.  I was later asked to attend a Bring a Buddy Night on November 7th.  Because this event involved many non-Kin members, I addressed the club with a short history of Kin as well as a brief explanation about our involvement with C.F.  It was noted at that time that a few members were lacking even the brief history I had orated.  The Gananoque Kinettes did not however attend Fall Leadership.


The Napanee Kinette Club held its Installations in June.  The club consists of 8 members.  There was a decrease of one member after a successful appeal to National to have a member stricken from their roster that had essentially joined but never turned out for meetings.  Napanee Kinettes hosted Zone Fall Interclub on November 8th and was fairly well attended by the other clubs.  I addressed the meeting with references to the previous Fall Leadership seminar, upcoming Zone events, as well as details of District Convention 2001.


The Kinette Club of Picton has been much of my focus so far this year.  I have come to know many of its members as if it were my home club.  Two of their newer members attended Fall Leadership and were pleased with the seminar.  After great difficulty in contacting the club President, I performed their installations on November 1st.  I was very pleased to have installed a new Kinette at that time.  I have attended there a total of three times and at present the meetings are being chaired by the Vice President and running smoothly.  The clubs President is currently unavailable due to illness as well as a death in the family. The December General meeting ran very smoothly, was upbeat and had a good turnout of its members. I attended a Joint Christmas Dinner there with Deputy Governor Rob and our spouses on December 13th.  


The Kinette Club of Tweed-Hungerford consists of 13 members.  They held club Installations in June and Past Deputy Governor Dona performed them.  The club is hosting Zone Conference on March 24th & 25th.  A short presentation with a few details was given at Zone Fall Leadership.  I had great difficulty getting in contact with this club either electronically or via mail.  I persisted and have since spoken to the club President. I have received an invitation to their General meeting on February 14th and am planning on attending.  Any details of Zone Conference that have been prepared are now being mailed to me.  I have chosen necessary Judges for competitions and at present I am reviewing previous year’s agendas in preparation of the new one.  I have been made aware that the members are mostly busy with their families and their jobs.  I will be following the developments towards Zone Conference closely to ensure an excellent conference.  


I also wish to make a note about the method I have chosen to rewrite the Zone House Rules as per the Empowerment Package requirements.  I have chosen to form a committee that will include at least one member from each of the Zone One Kinette Clubs.  I have had surprising interest in this idea.  It is my hope that using this method will tailor the Zone One House Rules to all the clubs involved.  It is also my hope that this way will allow for better communication throughout the Zone. 

Details of this report are evidence to me that I am achieving my goals of increased fellowship as well as the retention of members.  








Yours in Kin;

Deputy Governor Jeannie Dixon

Zone One – Kinsmen

Zone 1 has been running smoothly.  I have visited all clubs at least once already.  The Zone conference will be held in Kingston on the 24th of March 2001.  The contact information for all Kinsmen and K-40 clubs has been gathered and forwarded to the Governors.  Gananoque held its annual auction/interclub on November 28th while Picton will hold its auction February 28th.  On November 25th, a member's education seminar was held in Tweed with members from Picton, Tweed and Campbellford in attendance.  People in attendance appreciated the material presented and said that it was a long time in coming.  As guest speaker at the Trenton Interclub on January 10th, I talked about Public Image.  I think future Deputy Governors should look at hosting an education seminar each year at the Zone level to reduce the travel costs and time commitment required for members to receive education.  

Membership numbers in Zone 1 Kinsmen are as follows:

	Club
	Active
	Life
	Total
	Net Change

	Belleville
	28
	3
	31
	0

	Campbellford
	8
	0
	8
	+3

	Gananoque
	20
	5
	25
	0

	Kingston
	16
	4
	20
	0

	Napanee
	14
	0
	14
	0

	Picton
	17
	1
	18
	-4

	Trenton
	16
	4
	20
	-1

	Tweed Hungerford
	11
	5
	16
	-1

	Totals
	130
	22
	152
	-3


In discussion with the presidents of Zone 1, most clubs have at least one or two perspective members that could join.  Given that information, I believe that the final numbers of Kinsmen for the          Zone will net out at the same amount that it began.

Picton is still planning to bid for District's 2002 but are having difficulty negotiating a fair price from the local resort.  They have requested an extension until the end of January in hopes of achieving a reasonable cost for members.

Yours in Kin,

Robert Dumont

Deputy Governor, Zone One

From the desk of Kinette Deputy Governor Cathy Gelowsky

I

 have been in contact via e-mail with the Kinette Clubs in the Zone.  I had a wonderful time with President Tammy Blackmore and the rest of the Pembroke Kinettes during their installations and Death By Chocolate night. The Renfrew Kinettes and President Annette Miller are busy doing the final touches with the Kinsmen for Zone Conference which will be held in Renfrew on March 31, 2001.  And as soon as I have more details I will inform you.  The Kanata Kinettes have just completed their C.F. Quilt draw and our congratulations to the winner and also to Kim Baird who won the second prize of a six-foot filled stocking. In the coming months please be on the lookout for a new project they are doing “Cruising in the Caribbean”.

I have been in close contact with D.G. Myles Rennie and looks like the Kinsmen of Zone OV are doing great.  Congratulations to our newest Kin Club – Shawville.  I was invited to their installations and had a wonderful time and met some old and new friends.

I must encourage all Kin in our zone to think about running for Deputy Governor.  As there will only be one (1) D.G. next year it will be very exciting to see who will run.  

The Kinettes of Kanata are hosting an inter-club on February 19th in Carleton Place at Tasters Restaurant, let me know if you are interested.

Bye for now, yours in kin,

D.G. Cathy
Zone Ottawa Valley – Kinsmen

Shawville

Shawville Kinsmen are forming a Kin Club. This will be completed in the very near future. We look forward to this happening. Shawville raised money this year by doing the Bingo at the Shawville Fair and were also active in the ‘Parade of Lights’.

Orleans & District

The Orleans Club held a Christmas wrap in December. They were also active in the ‘Parade of Lights’ in Gloucester. This Club has two more new members with three potential prospects. The Club has been involved in the 40-hour volunteer criteria for Grade 9 students. A surprise Spring Project is also in the works...details to follow.

Ottawa Kin Club

This Club did a fundraiser for CF at the Billings Bridge Shopping Plaza in December. The Club also did a Christmas Wrap. Upcoming events include the annual skate-a-thon the weekend of January 20th. The Club also plans to have a CF night in Ottawa in the near future. They have also been very busy planning and getting all the details perfected for National Convention 2002.

Pembroke

Pembroke is getting involved in the Winter Carnival. The Club is currently looking for new members; they are back working their Bingos on Wednesday nights. Their attendance is down...similar to a lot of Clubs. New President, Don Francis, can be reached on e-mail at francis@nrtco.net

Renfrew
The Renfrew Club will be hosting Zone Conference on March 31st, 2000.  We hope to see everyone in attendance...more details to follow. Upcoming events include a garage sale, auction.  The Club has increased their membership by three and hope to have their membership increased by three more by year-end.

Kanata

Recent events include an auction, which was very successful. Thanks to Renfrew for their big turnout! We also participated in the Terry Fox Run, the Run for CF, the Santa Parade, Christmas Tree and purchased gifts and food for needy families. Upcoming events include N.C.C Family Dinner in February. We are also busy getting ready for National Convention 2002.

Yours in Kin... 

Myles Rennie

Zone Champlain

Greetings Fellow Kin:

I am pleased to submit my mid-term report on behalf of Zone Champlain.  I have, unfortunately, not been able to visit any of the clubs up to this point, for personal reasons.  I have, however, made arrangements to visit three clubs in the month of February and look forward to having contact with our membership.

After speaking with each of the club presidents for feedback, I wish to report as follows:

Montreal West-Island

President Stan Zimler reports there are currently 4 active members.  They do not have any prospects for new membership at this time but are ever optimistic that things will turn around.  They have just completed two projects - the Library Gift fund project and the Breakfast with Santa, which they run every year and is very successful.  They support the CF cause by assisting the local West Island Chapter with their fund-raising activities.  The few members they do have are active and dedicated.

Chateauguay

President Fred Bertolini reports there are currently 11 active members, including two former Kinettes.  At present there are no prospects for new members but they are always eager to welcome anyone they believe would be a good addition to the club.  They are presently working to host the annual Kinsmen Hockey Tournament in February, as well as hosting the Zone Conference in March.  They recently completed their Christmas Basket project, providing food baskets and toys to 46 families in Chateauguay. Their efforts in the CF cause include their annual Golf Tournament as well as an on-going Can project by one of the members.  Their main concern is membership.

Delson

President Michel Gordon reports a membership of 8 active members.  This club has, as well, opened their membership to women and current have 2 in their membership.  They have no prospects for new members at this point but are always looking.  They will be holding their annual Bowling Tournament in February or March for CF.  As with the other clubs, their main concern is membership.

Montreal South-West

President Fred Nicol reports a membership of 9, with no real prospects of new members, but like the other clubs they remain optimistic.  They have completed their annual Christmas Dinner and, at the moment, have no plans for any other projects.  This does not mean they won't have any and President Fred is sure that they will be doing a project before the end of this year.  They average 5-6 members at each meeting and have decided to hold only one meeting per month until they can get some more projects going. 

Montreal South Shore

As of preparation of this report, I have not yet spoken with President Jason DePooter.  I look forward to chatting with him about his club and their activities.

Montreal Anjou

As with South Shore, I have not yet spoken with President Daniel Bolduc but also look forward to talking with him soon.

I have been in contact with all the clubs regarding the Association's Liability Insurance and they assure me they will complete and return the required questionnaire before the end of this month.

As stated, Membership numbers are the main concern of all clubs.  Membership in Zone Champlain has dropped substantially over the past several years, including the loss of the Kinsmen Club of St. Jerome.  The remaining clubs seems to be "holding on for dear life" and refuse to let go.  This is encouraging as they are doing their best in difficult circumstances.  

There has not been a Zone Conference in two years in Zone Champlain.  In the past, it has been difficult getting our members out on a weekend, so this year we will be holding it in the form of an Interclub on Monday, March 19th.  The event will be hosted by the Kinsmen Club of Chateauguay.  I am optimistic that we will have a good number of members out to this meeting, as the members in Zone Champlain enjoy attending interclubs.

I have enjoyed being Deputy Governor again and look forward to passing the torch to someone else.  I want to thank Governors Nancy and Rich for their understanding during my personal crisis and congratulate them on a successful year so far.

Yours in Kin,

Sheila Mitchell

Deputy Governor

Zone Champlain - 2000 – 2001 

Zone Abitibi-Témiscamangue

(as translated to English by Governor Nancy)

Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend this weekend.

In Zone Abitibi-Témiscamangue, all goes well.  The members of Val D’Or and Rouyn-Noranda really appreciated your visit.  Our Zone Convention will be held March 20, 2001 in Val D’Or.  Robert Dufresnes of Val D’Or will be our next Deputy Governor.

The Kinsmen Club of Rouyn-Noranda is in the process of recruiting and expects to enroll 3 to 4 new members before the end of the season.

The Kinsmen Club of Val D’Or is in the process of preparing their annual financial statements and notes all goes well.

Until next time,

Denis Marcotte

Lieutenant Gouverneur, 

Zone Abitibi-Témiscamangue
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From the Editor

Greetings fellow Kin. I shall take this opportunity to voice my opinion on a topic that is dear to me. There are those who will not agree, but it is my hope, the majority of the members in this District can relate to my words. 

Whenever I accept a responsibility, I do so with the knowledge I may be called upon, from time to time, to make some sacrifices and compromises to carry out those responsibilities and the duties associated with them. A popular member of this District once commented to me, “When the hand goes up be prepared to accept everything and anything that goes with it. If you’re not prepared to give the job everything, then do not volunteer”. These are sentiments I myself have lived by my entire Kin career and in my private life as well. These ideals have held me in good stead with everything I do. I have seen these qualities in many of our leaders, but unfortunately, not all. 

When one assumes the mantle of leadership they must also be prepared to assume the responsibilities and duties associated with that leadership. There are no free rides in our society or our Association. One does not automatically have the respect of ones peers simply because they have a title or an important position. One can only gain respect by earning it through their actions. When promises are made, promises must be kept. If you don’t have the time, you must make the time. There is no option here. Leaders must be prepared to make sacrifices. If you don’t feel you are able to make those sacrifices then don’t volunteer. Don’t assume a leadership role if you’re not prepared to lead. You can’t ask someone to do a job if you’re not prepared to do it yourself. You don’t have to be perfect to be a leader. You only have to have the desire and commitment to go the extra distance and make the sacrifice to see the job through to a successful conclusion. 

Yours in Kin

Past Governor Chuck
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